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ñFor all gauges and all agesò 

October 2016 

Lightning Slinger 

Turkey Creek Division Meeting 
October 25, 2016 at 7:00 pm 

 

Hocker Grove Middle School  
10400 Johnson Dr. 

Shawnee, KS 66203 
 

Clinic by Marty Vaughn MMR  
It will be a make and take on figures 

 



2 Page    October  2016  Lightning Slinger   opbd  

 

OFFICERS 
Superintendent 
Raymond Brown 
HP: 913-787-7053 
tstwildcats@hotmail.com 

Paymaster 
Bill Humenczuk 
HP: 913-338-4478 
bhumenczuk@kc.rr.com 

Clerk Louis O Seibel 
HP: 913-393-3495 
C: 913-927-6850 
L-seibel@comcast.net 
 

Division Director 
Larry W Diehl 
HP: 913-441-1605 
C: 816-804-0152 
ldiehl@aci-boland.com  
Train Show Chairman 2014 

Membership Chair 
Louis O Seibel 
HP: 913-393-3495 
C: 913-927-6850 
L-seibel@comcast.net 

 
L S Editor 
Ted Tschirhart  
HP: 816-861-3449 
tedtschi@gmail.com 

Lightning Slinger 

lightings@gmail.com 
 
 
AP Merit Awards & 
Achievement 
Joe B. Robertson, MMR 
HP: 816-331-2773 
piperva@aol.com 
 

Past Superintendent 
Larry W Diehl 
HP: 913-441-1605 
C: 816-804-0152 
ldiehl@aci-boland.com 

 
Web Master 
Richard Kennedy 
HP: 913-796-6830 
Richiekennedy56@gmail.com 
Web 
http://www.tc-nmra.org 
Turkey Creek Division 
IS A 501(C) (3) 
ORGANIZATION 

Hello- Ray Here, 
 

   Another month gone by. I hope everyone has enjoyed the 
nice weather. Not very encouraging weather for model 
railroading, except garden railroading. If you have been 
working outside or even been outside all day you are 
probably too tired to work on much of any projects.  
 
   But if you are like me, I donôt get out much so I can still 
work on my layout some. I was hoping I would get some 
trains running this week, but after getting everything 
cleared off the layout so I could see my main track so I 
could clean it. I found wiring issues that I had not finished 
and some solder joints that have come apart. Things I knew 
about but had forgotten. More of my jumping off one 
project and on to another. Maybe next week. But maybe 
not. I feel more run down lately. Time of the year or 
circumstances? I will get back to it know doubt. 
 
   Thanks to everyone who participated in ñThe Model 
Challengeò last month! There were great models by all, 
with a large variety. Itôs good to see everyoneôs modeling 
skills.  As was proven, you donôt have to be an old-time 
model builder to have a good model. We had a first time 
model builder take home one of the awards. Next year I 
would like to see a room full of models. 
 
   This monthôs clinic will be given by Marty Vaughn. It will 
be a make and take clinic on figures.  Marty asks everyone 
to bring wire cutters, needle nose pliers and a plastic lid like 
on a Pringles can. This should be a very interesting clinic. 
We, Iôm sure, will have some good fun with what some like 
Diehl will come up with.  
 
Looking forward to seeing you at the meeting. 
 

   Ray Brown 
   Superintendent, 
  Turkey Creek Division 
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